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Susan Palmer
Herga Court Leaseholders Association

8 March 2022
Dear Susan
Welcome to the Federation of Private Residents' Associations

Many thanks for your application form to join the FPRA and for your payment of £432.00     received on 7 March 2022, and confirm that your membership will run to 1st April 2023. 
Unfortunately, it is not clear from your application form, how many flats there are in the block (only how many in your association – 65). Can you please email the admin office so we can add this to our database? Thankyou.
As a member, you can now access plenty of additional information via the members’ area of the FPRA website - www.fpra.org.uk. You will need the password which is currently 2021@Community!  (case sensitive) and your FPRA Membership Number which is 3165. Now that you are a member, FPRA’s IT will provide access to the members’ area of the website. Please allow 24 hours for this to happen before accessing the members’ area and setting up your account.
Please find attached the most recent copy of the newsletter which we hope you find an enjoyable read. Past copies of the publication can be found on the members’ area of the website, along with an extensive list of other members’ questions and answers. Please have a look at these, as often the problems you may experience are like those of other members.  Please also look at our series of webinars launched this year covering a variety of subjects.  These are all available to watch on the webinar section of our website.
FPRA also has several useful guides – which are free to members - and can be downloaded from the members’ area too.

We are here to help so please email a copy of your lease as soon as you can as this will minimise delay when helping with any queries you may have. If posting, please send to the address below. Our administration office is normally open Monday to Friday mornings only.

If you do need any help, please put your question in writing (email/letter) and include any additional supporting information you feel would be helpful. If emailing, please add the name of your association in the subject line and the nature of your enquiry. The FPRA’s panel of volunteers have specific knowledge of the leasehold sector and will try to assist. 
Unfortunately, due to a lack of resources, we do not operate a telephone helpline, but if you include a contact number, one of our advisers may be able to phone at a mutually convenient time.
The FPRA has a ‘self-imposed’ target and aims to answer a member’s enquiry within 10-working days, but this does depend on our volunteers and the complexity of the questions asked.

The Federation of Private Residents’ Associations Ltd is a Non-Profit Company limited by guarantee. Registered number 1992130. Our advisory services are free to members, who pay an annual subscription fee. We do not ‘act’ for members but can often explain how to go about things and use knowledge built up over years in helping other members.  Opinions and statements offered orally and in writing are given in good faith and as such are offered without legal responsibility on the part either of the maker or of FPRA Ltd. 
We may publish a member’s question and answer in our newsletter and website, where we think it may be of general interest to others - unless you ask us not to. All members’ names are removed. 

All data is held in accordance with the Data Protection Act and is never passed to third parties; please visit the website for information on how we use and hold your data.
The FPRA always welcomes feedback from its members - what we are doing well; what can be improved on, or what could we be doing in the future - so please let us know. Our Chairman, Bob Smytherman, is also keen to hear from members about the issues faced by them in their blocks, and can be contacted via email bob@fpra.org.uk or via letter to the admin office.
As well as helping our members with their enquiries, the FPRA is a lobbying organisation for private residential leaseholders, tenants' and residents' associations, and residential management companies. It is the national voice of residents' associations - and via them leaseholders - and is frequently consulted by government.

The FPRA encourages leaseholders to set up residents’ associations and publishes a guide on how to do it.

The FPRA offers its members specialist legal, insurance, management, and building guidance, we have over 30 different areas of expertise.

The FPRA represents and understands the interests of both tenants' associations and resident management companies and similar groups.


The FPRA keeps its members informed about current issues and events affecting leaseholders.

Thank you again and we hope you find the attached useful and your membership beneficial.

Yours sincerely

For FPRA Ltd

PO Box 10271, EPPING CM16 9DB    t: 0371 200 3324    e: info@fpra.org.uk     w: www.fpra.org.uk
The Federation of Private Residents’ Associations Ltd is a non-profit company limited by guarantee, registered under number 1992130
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